From: Emma Needs

Sent: 11 April 2017 21:40

To: suffolkcoastallocalplan
Subject: Melton Neighbourhood Plan
Dear Ms Hanslip

I am writing to you as a concerned resident of St Andrews Place, Melton.

I strongly opose the development planned on the carter/warburgh site. I believe adding to an already
relatively busy route in regards to traffic, would be rediculous. We are now at a stage where generally
households have at least 2 cars per family and I believe the added stress of hundreds more cars on our route
out of the estate would make traffic around st Andrews unbearable. Station Road is a bus route and the
buses will also have to contend with the many more cars travelling up st Andrews place. Cars are already
having to park on grass verges as there isn't enough space for them and the area will become more if an eye
sore off cars and houses rather than the landscape Woodbridge is known for - it's natural beauty.

I am also concerned that already having boggy gardens front and back that regularly flood when we have
heavy rainfall, that the new houses will be added stress on serious flooding in the area. The site is a
greenfield site with wildlife habitat which will be lost if this development goes ahead.

I love Melton, the neighbourhood where I live, and while I do agree that we need more houses in the area, I
do not believe this area is the best to build upon. Currently the road is relatively safe for my children to play
out on the green however with more traffic cutting through to the new estate it would mean that this would
have to cease and my children can not enjoy something so simple as being able to play safely outside their
house.

Regards
Emma Needs
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